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Thank you for the opportumty to present testimony today in support of House Bill 2766 that creates the Creative

Arts Industries Comm1551on within the Department of Commerce

The Kansas Department of Commerce is currently home to the Kansas Film Commission, which is a program in

the Business Development Division. The Kansas Film Commission was created to support the film and video ‘

industry in the state of Kansas. The Commission consists of one full time employee and an appointed board of 19

~ members. The Kansas Film Commission is the first point of contact for any production interested in shooting in
Kansas and assists companies with a wide variety of production issues, including locations, facilities, government
assistance, personnel, and support services. Additionally, the commission works closely with community contacts

'in alll branches of state and local government to make filming in Kansas more efficient. The Kansas Film

- Commission assists over 100 productions per year and estimates that film production dollars spent in the state in

FY*11 totaled a minimum of $20 million.

House Bill 2766, creating the'Kansas Creative Arts Industries Commissi’on would broaden the scope of our
current services to include business related activities in all areas of the creative arts and would create a Creative
Arts Industries Fund that would provide direct assistance 1ncent1ves designed to promote _]Ob creation and
economic development in this field. The dut1es and respon51b1ht1es of the new Commission will be a natural

extension of our current activities and can be accomplished with minimal adjustments to our existing



